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Comments for Public Posting: Dear Councilmembers, I am writing to express my support for the
modernization of our Convention Center. Investing in the
modernization of our Convention Center is a crucial step towards
ensuring our city remains competitive, vibrant, and economically
thriving. I urge you to prioritize this project, schedule it in
committee, and allocate the necessary resources to ensure its
successful completion. Sincerely, J. Mobley DTLA Resident
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Dear Councilmembers: I am writing to express my support for the
modernization of our Convention Center. Please schedule this for
committee ASAP. Investing in the modernization of our
Convention Center is a crucial step towards ensuring our city
remains competitive, vibrant, and economically thriving. Our
Convention Center plays a pivotal role in attracting visitors,
hosting events, and promoting local businesses. I can see and feel
the difference in Downtown when there is a convention going on
— the streets, sidewalks, bars and restaurants are alive with people
and activity. A modernized convention center could be a catalyst
to revitalize DTLA. Our Convention Center also stands in stark
contrast compared to other cities. On top of the clear economic
benefits, updating our Convention Center would allow us to host
more large-scale events solidifying our city as a premier
destination. I urge you to prioritize this project and allocate the
necessary resources to ensure its successful completion.
Sincerely, Janet Frost CD 9 Resident



